
 

Quarterly Report 

Police Department 

Town Council Meeting Date: 8/13/2024 

Fourth Quarter 2024: April, May, June 

 

Please accept this as the quarterly report for the Police Department 

Department introduction: 

The Warrenton Police Department is a state accredited, full- service law enforcement agency. We 

provide patrol, investigative, parking and community engagement services, The department is 

authorized 28 sworn officers, 1 sworn, part-time parking enforcement officer, and three civilian 

employees. Each of our employees, both sworn and civilian, is well-trained. Our personnel use 

up-to-date equipment to better serve our citizens. 

Commendable Achievements: 

During the quarter, Officer Miguel Sosa-Salle finished field training and Recruit Heritage Whitesell 

graduated from the law enforcement academy and began field training. We hired Recruit Jory 

Farnsworth who is graduating from the law enforcement academy at the end of this month. We also hired 

Recruit Jacob Maile who will be starting the law enforcement academy in October. Currently there is one 

vacant position within the department: a patrol Sergeant position left vacant by Lieutenant Thomas 

Kamerer’s promotion. The Police Department is working on filling this vacant position and has several 

quality applicants in the process. 

Members of the Police Department participated in and/or supplied law enforcement services for 

special and community engagement events during the quarter such as First Friday, Old Town After 

Hours, Coffee with A Cop, Black Lives Matter Vigil for Action, Boys & Girls Easter Egg Hunt, Ye Olde 

Beer Fest, Warrenton Farmers’ Market, Lewis & Clark Circus, Touch-a-Truck, Cast with a Cop, 

Blessing of the Badges, Ride to School with Police (charity), Police Chief for a Day (charity), 

Fentanyl Awareness Day, Family Bike Rodeo, Cones with a Cop, Memorial Day Parade & Ceremony, 

VFW Flags-In and Flags-Out Projects, Special Olympics Torch Run, Walmart Pride event, Juneteenth 

event, Warrenton Town Limits festival, and Cast Iron concert, to name a few. Most of these events 

were staffed by officers who were on their day off. Warrenton PD volunteers, donating their time to 

benefit the Police Department, also participated in many events. 

On May 16, 2024, Corporal Kevin Turner represented our department at the Rappahannock 

Regional Academy’s Command Cookout for a Cause event. During this event, commanders from the 

agencies that utilize the academy for recruit training come together to cook hotdogs, hamburgers, 

and prepare other food for the academy students. The students pay for the meals and all proceeds 

go to the Rappahannock Regional Criminal Justice Foundation in support of the training mission of 

the academy. This is a very popular event and the trainees love seeing senior staff members 

preparing lunch for them. 

On May 17, 2024, several officers from our department participated in the Bracey Commitment to 

Service Scholarship Golf Tournament at Fauquier Springs Country Club. This was a fundraising 

event, and all proceeds benefit law enforcement interns and Explorers in the county of Fauquier. 
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On May 29, 2024, Lieutenant Justin Pierce graduated from the 2024 Leadership Fauquier Cohort 

during a ceremony held at Airlie. Leadership Fauquier is an organization whose mission is to create 

a thriving community through informed and connected leaders. Its signature 10-month experiential 

program gives participants the tools, resources, and connections needed to become involved and 

make things happen. Participants come from the Private, Public and Nonprofit sectors of Fauquier 

County. Lt. Pierce’s participation in and graduation from Leadership Fauquier shows his dedication 

to becoming better connected to the community, learning about the challenges and opportunities 

that face Fauquier, and becoming an active participant in Fauquier’s future. 

On June 6, 2024, Deputy Chief Andrew Arnold graduated from the FBI National Academy (FBINA), 

an intensive 10-week law enforcement executive program where law enforcement officers take 

undergraduate and/or graduate courses at the FBI Academy campus in Quantico, Virginia. Admission 

is by invitation-only through a nomination process. Classes are offered in a diverse set of areas, and 

officers participate in a wide range of leadership and specialized training. Officers share ideas, 

techniques, and experiences with each other and create lifelong partnerships that transcend state and 

national borders. Officers also undergo rigorous physical training. The final test of the fitness 

challenge, the Yellow Brick Road, is a grueling 6.1-mile run through a hilly, wooded trail built by the 

U.S. Marines. Along the way, the participants must climb over walls, run through creeks, jump through 

simulated windows, scale rock faces with ropes, crawl under barbed wire in muddy water, maneuver 

across a cargo net, and more. When (and if) the students complete this difficult test, they receive an 

actual yellow brick to memorialize their achievement. Major Arnold successfully completed the Yellow 

Brick Road, despite having had pneumonia several weeks earlier, and he received his yellow brick. 

On June 25, 2024, the Warrenton Police Department and Fauquier County Sheriff’s Office held a 

graduation ceremony in the banquet hall of the Warrenton Volunteer Fire company for Joint 

Community Academy. The Joint Community Academy is a nine-week educational course available to 

Fauquier County residents that covers the various programs, duties and units of the Warrenton 

Police and the Fauquier County Sheriff’s Office. Along with lessons from officials from the two 

departments, students received tours of local law enforcement facilities, including the county’s 911 

dispatch center and Fauquier County Detention Center. Participants also rode along on an officer’s 

shift to observe their day-to-day duties. The group's weekly meetings began April 23. The course 

was free to participants, who are instead expected to volunteer 10 hours per year with the police 

department’s volunteer program. One community academy student, retiree Troy Hayes, said he 

anticipated the fuller understanding of law enforcement gained from the course would encourage 

students like him to go above and beyond the minimum volunteer hours. 

During the past quarter, the Warrenton Police Department and the Fleet Department finalized work 

on a police vehicle project funded by the American Rescue Plan Act (ARPA) Law Enforcement 

Equipment and Technology Grant Program (LEE), for which we were approved in the amount of 

$60,000. This non-matching grant was used to purchase a hybrid law enforcement vehicle and 

associated equipment, reducing the overall police department vehicle purchasing costs to the Town for 

FY24 and continuing the Police Department’s commitment to fiscal efficiency and environmentally 

friendly operation. During the quarter, the Fleet Department purchased the remaining equipment 

needed to upfit the newly acquired police vehicle. Status and claim reports were submitted to DCJS as 

required. 
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Project Progress: 

During the quarter, the Police Department and the Facilities Department continued a long-term project to 

determine how to make the Police Department property more secure. Currently, there are no protections 

for Officers arriving at and leaving work, preparing their vehicles for duty, or entering & leaving the 

department. Vehicles can drive and pedestrians can walk through the Police Department parking lot where 

police vehicles are parked/stored. Numerous incidents of a citizen walking up on an Officer while they are 

occupied performing vehicle related tasks have occurred. This issue requires addressing as assaults on law 

enforcement officers at their agencies have occurred in Virginia in the past with deadly outcomes. Agencies 

like the Culpeper Police Department, for example, have chosen to incorporate secure areas for their sworn 

employees in the building or remodeling of their agencies. The Police and Facilities Departments are 

evaluating possible cost-efficient yet effective ways to provide a more secure parking lot area while a 

long-term capital improvement project is developed. 

Charts and information: 

See the included statistical reports for the months of April through June 2024. 

Data: 

See appended reports. 
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